
harlottesville, Danville, the
( Eastern Shore, Fairfax,

Fauquier County, Franklin,
Fredericksburg, Gloucester, Leesburg,
Lexington, Lynchburg, Martinsville,
Newport News, Norfolk, the
Northern Neck, Petersburg,
Richmond, Roanoke, Virginia Beach,
Warren County, Williamsburg, and
Winchester. Over the past 20 years,
thanks to your efforts with your com‑
munity projects, these communities
have benefited from and have been
enriched by the Common Wealth
Award given by The Garden Club of
Virginia. A total of $126,000 has been
granted since the first Common
Wealth Award was given in 1980.

A $6,000 grant will be awarded to
the winner of the 2001 Common
Wealth Award. The Common Wealth
Award Committee congratulates the

sponsoring club of this year’s win‑
ning project, the Garden Club of
Norfolk. Each GCV member has the
opportunity at her club meeting to
vote on the recipient of the 2001
Common Wealth Award. The club
president brings the club’s majority
vote to the Board of Governors
meeting in October, when the award
of the $6,000 is presented.

The Garden Club of Norfolk was
the only club that offered a project for
consideration this year. The Common
Wealth Award Committee urges you
to consider your community project
worthy of proposal for the 2002
Common Wealth Award.

The Common Wealth Award
Committee sincerely thanks the mem‑
bers of the Garden Club of Norfolk
for presenting The Garden Club of
Virginia with such a worthy project.

he Garden Club of Norfolk
wishes to resurrect
Tidewater's rich botanical his‑

tory with the creation of the Virginia
Native Plant Garden within the bor‑
ders of Norfolk Botanical Garden.
This woodsy, six-acre site rests on
Lake Whitehurst, part of the
Chesapeake Bay watershed. It con‑
sists of t w o distinct landforms: a
freshwater lowland/wetland and a
dry upland. This project is unique
because it creates an exciting eth‑
nobotanical outdoor classroom from
the remains of an overgrown bog of

undesirable plant material unrelated
to Virginia’s coastal plains.

More thana static exhibit, this
ambitious project seeks to draw visi‑
tors of all ages into an educational
adventure ranging from Native
American habitats to today’s vital
issues of conservation. A s y s t e m of
boardwalks, offering accessibility as
well as protection for plants, will
lead visitors deep into the garden,
where they will learn from informed
docents the story of indigenous peo‑
ples, animals and plants. For
instance, the useful longleaf pine,

ne of the goals of the
Horticulture Committee
when planning “A Walk on

the Wild Side” was to generate dis‑
cussion amongst o u r members about
designing with native plants. We left
Wintergreen at the end of
Horticulture Field Day having
thrilled to the tranquil, subtle beauty
of t h e private gardens filled with
native plants and woodland walks.

Upon arrival on Wednesday
evening, participants walked the
Shamokin Springs Nature Preserve
Trail. This 13-acre forested tract is a
u n i q u e ecosystem, with northern
species of trees, shrubs and wild‑
flowers no t seen elsewhere in
Wintergreen.

Thursday morning we gathered
at the Mountain I n n where
Rosemary Wallinger ( M r s . M.
B r u c e ) , Horticulture Chairman,
encouraged us in her opening
remarks to learn more about eco‑
logically sound garden design and
horticultural practices. Fran Bonint i
( M r s . Andrew E.) then introduced
the keynote speaker, landscape
designer Ian Robertson of
Charlottesville. While delighting us
with amusing gardening anecdotes,
he also gave us his more serious
horticultural tips: make careful
plant choices, garden organically,
know and follow IPM, and take
time to “wander through the woods
and wonder.”

Afternoon garden tours included
the private Angermann garden,
Dunlop garden, and Merrick garden,

|
Mrs. Angermann at the Lady Bird
Johnson Wildflower Garden,
Wintergreen.

each charmingly planted with native
and non-native species. The unique
Gilman garden featured only natives.
Guides stationed at each garden.
identified plants for the inquisitive.

The day’s itinerary also included
a visit to the Lady Bird Johnson
Wildflower Garden. Mr. and Mrs.
Manfred Angermann and other vol‑
unteers of The Wintergreen Nature
Foundation ( T W N F ) maintain this
educational garden.

Other gardeners who helped the
Committee were Dahne and Chip
Morgan and Tom Dierhauf, members
of both the Virginia Native Plant
Society and The Wintergreen Nature
Foundation. All made Field Day 2001
truly “A Walk on the Wild Side.” We
commend the entire Horticulture
Committee for giving us a memo‑
rable and educational experience.
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